Board Minutes for December 18, 2015 meeting

All board members present except for Val, Stacy, Mike and Gary. We have a quorum.

 

Minutes were approved.

 

We currently have $2608.74. All bills are paid.

 

The conversion to becoming a nonprofit is still pending.

 

87 members have renewed their membership. We have 252 members. There has been no objection to the five dollar increase.

 

The holiday party was a huge success. Everyone was a hospitable. There was plenty of food and even entertainment from Dan. Flowers were presented to the Jensens for hosting.

 

Regarding the new venue at Sharelands, The Ultimate Fieldhouse.  Jeannie sent an email to the CEO Mike Samuels letting him know that we were interested in having Pickleball at that venue. Val and Kris went over there and was able to get him to paint nine pickle ball courts instead of the three he had originally intended to paint. The lighting is very good there. We can use their conference room. We may plan some type of grand opening just for Pickleball. The Fieldhouse is a nonprofit organization. They may charge some type of annual membership, monthly or daily. To be determined.

 

Dick was presented with a thank you card as the changeover of officers occurred.

 

Colleen will get us a copy of code of conduct that she has from bocce. There was suggestion of having a disciplinary committee to process and make formal complaints if we have unruly players.

 

Under consideration is changing the quorum of the annual meeting and also to invoke a vote by email ballot. Members can opt out of regular mail to just email.  We can also send notices of meetings via email.

 

There does not seem to be a problem currently at any of the venues regarding play management. We are not reserving courts at Rudgear. People seem to like the whiteboard at Tice. With the new venue opening up, we may not have any issues. We can bring up or suggest play management if the need arises.

 

We need to make people aware of the new facility so people can decide where to play.

 

Playing in the afternoons at Tice is still unresolved. Floors seem to be very slippery Monday mornings because of basketball. They need to mop properly and clean up. Three people slid and fell on Friday. People need to report if the floor is slippery.

 

There are issues at Rudgear with the cracks on the courts, slippery surface, dead spot, and the benches being a hazard. Dick will email Dana regarding getting the other side dedicated.

(Dick recently sent us an email regarding his communications with Dana. Please refer to the email).

 

The new board can decide when to have future meetings. The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 15 at 12:30 call me either at the ultimate field house or Kris's house.

 

The tournament committee would like to hold possible bay area senior games at the Ultimate field house and other inter/intra-club tournaments.

 

The bylaws committee did not have time to meet. They will try to meet next month.

 

Will try to acquire nets and balls for the ultimate Fieldhouse.

 

For the 2016 roster, we will continue with paper rosters and will try to get Berkshire Hathaway or Rossmoor realty to print them out for us for free.  The bylaw indicates that February 28 is when we need to change the roster. Will try to get it changed to January 31.

 

The one-year anniversary of the opening of the dedicated courts at Rudgear is in June. We can plan a summer barbecue.

 

501, nonprofit status, pros and cons. It is a long involved process. You have to register with the IRS. We should be nonprofit if we want to get dedicated courts on the other side.  This issue is on hold for now. We do not need an accountant or have to file taxes if you bring in less than $50,000. The benefits may not be worth converting to a nonprofit. We can try to supplement with our own money. We can ask Dana when we can get the other 4 quarts dedicated. Also, the trees need to be trimmed. Maybe the city can resurface the courts and we fund raise again for the posts and nets, etc.

 

Suggestion that the board present to the city a certificate thanking them formally for getting us the dedicated courts. This will possibly help in getting the other four dedicated.

 

Also looking into get rollers and brooms for rainy weather. Also need permanent signage for courts one through eight.

 

Dick said he would be available as a resource person.

 

Val will still make reservations with the city through Diana at lifetime.
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